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Mo. 71 Winter\Spng 4 & EvoreirClimb-Line 348-T829 & The Evereft Mowntainesrs 0. Box [848 & Everen, Wa 98206 & 672-TRIP
RN B LARRY LONGLEY RECEIVES
UPCOMING DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD
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i W e e A e s ﬁh&m x._?m in ‘E:tf},:fﬂm the current chair of the Lookout and Trail
Mmmmmm . since he joined the Mountaineers in 1985, anlenﬂr}uq[‘mﬂmltr?:m?r]_arr_',' L.nngll:':r'.
ale will take place daring the March mecting He has served on the Hiking committee  i4ybe this Lo L'“Ef BN fees
andd potbuck. 20r% Dnscount for Members for 4 years, the Conservation committee  SCSUIRE I OGO LAY @ v de
L i 2 wiilfebiokgist will | for7 years. the Folkdance commitsee for 4 i i (e s

H.piﬁ:l:lh.l fanex. & wikllila biclogad. will years, and had been very active on the £
- mmﬂmwmﬂuu Climbing committee from 1986 1o 1990,

- Spoted Ol complete with sound Whi;cdnn the Climbing cnmm;lm:huﬁ?

G- Tkt served as lectures coondingtor for the Ba- =% i

_ﬂqiﬂtfﬁﬁﬂ_lﬂtwmﬁﬂu si¢ climbing course and laier as the climbs s | o i A
- Shon Crew, the ceack keam for wildland fire coordinator for 3 years. He also is the AN ’_1'! POTLUCK

,-L“ﬂ“f'l*ﬂwwm= rsan responsible for writing both the ' NNER
Y sho cm wild fire supression, manapement ic Climbs Guide and the Intermediate : oy
= policy, aad irhan |nderfsce Climbs Giride that aré gsed every vear in
5 bath chimbing cousses,  He is currently
June 1t: To be aniosnced. serving as the Basic Climbing Course Co-
-~ ordinator for this year's course. He was

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

15t Wednesday
April 6th, May 4th, June 1st
7:30 pm
Everent Congregational Church
2624 Rockefeller

{Davwnlown Evercia)

PUBLICATION DEADLINE

Submission deadline for our
Spring\Summer
MNewsletter is April 30th, 1994,
For addiional information
Plegse contact
Carrie Strandell: 629-9386
Sandy Bingaman: 659-5461
Kathy Rule: 794-3149

“= ptOUNTAINEER MAGAZINE ARTICLES
Submit to Sandy Simila ot 481-8952 by the
20kh of the precesding month.

—

also on the Freedom 5 committee and
helped in writing one of the chaplers lor
the new Sth edition. Lamy served as Branch
Treasurer from 987 to 1989 and was our
Branch Char from 1989 1o 1991,

Larry is most often thought of for the
thousands of hours he spent coondinating
m_MI. Iﬁlcmlﬂn-y ] _n!:ltl _E:::sl.ﬂralinn

ject. It was 's initial idea to try 1o
save the old lookout on topof Mi. Pilkchuck
that was scheduled 1o be burned in the next
winter due o s detenorated condition.
Larry convinced the club to undenake a
complete historical restomtion of the look-
oul and managed to get the project se-
lected as one of the State’s Oificial Cen-
tennial Celebration projects. He did all of
the histonical research, fundraising, and
coordinated the pmlﬁ:t with the many
different agencies that ended up b-eir{.ﬁ
involved m the project. Larry worke
countless hours up ot the lookout, along
with Stan Koskia who was the construction
supervisor, and said be made 49 irips up to
the lookout in one year. Last count, Larry
says he has made 76 trips up Mt. Pilchuck.
During Larry's tenure as Branch Chair he
established a new standing committee as
the Lookout and Trail Maintenance Com-
mifiee, appainting Jerry Thompson (o be

tluck dinner with be
held March 2, 1994, before the busi-
ness meeting at & p.m. Bring your own
utensils and dishes. Also bring the
following if the first letter of your lnst
NAME 15...

The anmsl

A-H  Dessert
I}  Main dish
R-Z  Salad

.. Or bring any dish that is your favor-
ite. The club will furnish the
beverages Afier the potluck will be the
annual used equipment sale so either
bring stufi you may want to sell or be
prepared to shop!
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
REPORT

The major topics dunng the meeting on
January |t%th were Sandy Bingaman®s report
on the Bronch communications and Ten
Kane's report on our Annual Banguet.

Our newsletier's function and (xle were
discussed without conclusive results. Con-
sequently, Andy Boos volunteered 1o take
another [ook at the issues and prepare some
ideas which he hos on Branch publications/
communications. Il you have any sugges-
tions or ideas, please call Andy ot .
(By the way, in response to a reader surve
two issues Iiu:k,m MesPOnses wWene rl:ux:ivn:cif
16 supporied continuing this newsletter and
4 were opposed o continuation. )

Concerning our Annual Banquet, based
on Tern Kane's report to the Commiliee,
Movember 1B, 1994 at the Evercti Pacilic
Hotel was approved as the date and place for
our next one. Ten also ndvised us that she
doesn't w:;h to L‘Flﬂi.nl.bl: hcirmru!:. as the
person in charge of banquet plnning.

The Bmm:hrt'huirpluitnl:dnhm: report
ofy-our business mecting room.  The Com-
minee concummed with ﬁis nssessmient tht
wie will continue mesting at the First Con-
E::.ga[:innal Church. However, due 1o mem-
bership growth and related increased meet-
ing sttendance, we arg just aboul At meeting
room capacity. Therefore, a search needs o
start for other possibilities. Notime table has
been set for o decision. Bob Crunkilion has
agreed to conduct a search for other meeting
rooms.  IF vou =hoald hove any idess or

;U%?ﬂhm. please give Bobvs Callar 334-

NEXT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
MEETING—April 20th ar 7:00 PM. Lo-
cition THBA.

COMINGS AND GOINGS ON
THE EXECUTIVE
COMMITTEE

Three changes have oCcurred on the Ex-
ecutive Commitee. Sandy Bingaman and
Mike Jones resigned their positions s chair-
persons for Communications and First Aid
commiitees respectively.  Cher Rudd has

reed 1o reploce Mike a8 the head of our
First Aid Commiiiee. Beplacement nction
on the Communication Committee Chair is
pending further consideration of Sandy’s
repart to the Branch Chair and Executive
Commatiees.

To Sandy and Mike we owe 2 very big
thank you [ortheir sepvice and contnbuations
10 us,

SOMETHING NEW
A Leadersiip Study Gronp

The Everett Branch held a very informa-
tive, enterlaining, and thonght-provokin
Leadership Workshop on January 220

MEMBERSHIP MILESTONE

Sometime during December.the
1060th- member joined the Everett
Branch of the Mountaingers. Exactly
who that person is; however, can'i be
determined. 'Why not? Briefly, there
were 31 total new or reinstated mem-
bers, but also 14 members dropped.
Thus, we had a net gain of 17 mem-
bers. Remember that thése changes
were occurring throughout the month.
S0 whoever you are, we welcome you
along with 23 other new members and
seven former members who rejoined
with us,

BY-THE-NUMBERS

The Everett Branch membership ros-
Er:;u;mh:d like this for December,

Eegular
Spouse

Junior

Life

23 year
SEMHT

Senior Spouse
Out-of-sinte
Student

Decesmpee 1992

{SouETinsG New CosTovren)

Among other things, we found that the is-
sues of effective leadership are so numerous
and inter-related that they can hardly be
covercd completely in aone-day session. In
a-sense, we only “scratched the surface,”

We'd like to Keep the ball rolling, so in
March, and for the next three months, we're
going o offer a chance for anyone inlerested
i developing :m_lziq?{shlp akills ﬂ
maountaineering and in life) w |
and talk. ﬂwugwilltcinfnmtnil?alﬁn G
in an informal setting with only one specific
goal: 1o help make effective leaders.

Please note that ARY BRANCH MEM-
BER is welcome o attend, even il not present
ol the workshop i January, - Degree of
mounGunéering experience doesn’t matier—
novice hikers and vetéran techmical climb-
ers alike can contribute and hopefully ben-
efit from these get-togethers. We would
csptcl:E&'chkc input from members who
have leadership roles in their professional
fives, and from those who've experienced
particularly good (or biad) leadershi pin deal-
ings with the Everen Branch.

. The first Leadership Study Group is
planned for Monday evening, March 7. After
that, we expect 10 meet afum on the first
Muoneday in Apnl and May. If the response is
favorable, we will make this an on-going
monthly activity.

For details about the March 7 group, con-
et Andy Boos at 258-6199. The group size
will be limited to spproximately 13,

were
$11.500.

MOFA NEWS

M.O.F.A. (Mountaineering Onented
First Aid) will be offered this Spring |
cooperation with the Everert Par

II L9

MOFA 1.l.f'lll'l.'ﬂ:="l"llu!"_i'.-l:itrg.I March 3, 6-10
PM, Saturday March 12, 8AM to 8 PM,
and Sunday March 13, 8 AM o 5SPM ot
Lion's Hall in Forest Park. The fiee is 520,

CPR will be Wednesday, March 9, 6o
;EI}_E'M ol Walter E. Hall Park, The fee is

The MOFA Refresher course will be
offered May Tth, 8 AM to 8 PM at the
Horticultural Center at Forest Park. The
3rd Edition of the Mountaineers First Aid
book will be used. Registration for this
course opens March 28th,

Register for any of the above courses
through Everett 5 and Recreation at
259-0300.

For mare information call Cher Rudd
at 337-1822.

HELFP STOP TRAILHEAD
THEFT AND VANDALISM

On Saturday, Au
different cam were

1 14, 1993, sevenleen
ken intt at tradlheads
in the Darmingion Ranger Disinct of the ML
Baker Snoqualmic National Forest, with
damouﬁf:s and losses wialing in excess
$6100. On another night nineteen other ¢
e hit ‘with damages and losses of over

These are our cars that are being vandal-
ized. Hikers, hackpackers, scramblers, climb-
ers, snowshoers, skiers, nature lovers—we
are all being victimized! It's time to sturt
protecting our rty !

This year the Everett Mountainesrs and
the United Stales Forest Service will begin
building host campsites at the trailheads
where this theft and vandalism hos most
occurred,  Afier these campdites are com-
Elleu.td:. the Forest Service will draw {rom the

ountaineers, Volonteers for Outdoor
Washington, Boeing Alpine Club, Search
and Rescue, Boy Scouts, Sierm Club, Wash-
inglon ME'm: Club, and 'the Pilchuck
Audubon Society, and fully athers, for
volunteers 1o act as tru e 81
I;ijn]['::admu: this will deter the trailhead prob-

K.

Campsites are (0 be built this year at
Barlow Point, Whitechuck Trailhead,
Suiattle Trailhead, and Bald Eagle Moun-
tnin Trailhead (af Sloan Creek). Construc-
ton dates will be:

March 19 & 20
Juned & 5
June 11 & 12

and at Jeast one other weckend 1o be de. |
mined later.

Come out and have some fun helping. Be
part of the solution.

For more information or wo sign up call:
Kim Dickey 337-2867.
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GOLDEN TIMES OVER
MONTE CRISTO
by Marc Trayle

CHAPTER THREE
Lake Byrne

With revegetation efforts having come
10 & successful and happy conclusion mt
Silver Lake above Monte Cristo in the fall
of 1992, leff Leisy of the Forest Service's
Darrington Ranger District suggested that
asimilar use of volunteers may be needed
the following summer at Lake Byme
above Kennedy Hot Springs. Jeff, and
later, Stacy Myers worked with the Everent
Mountaineers” Lookout and Trail Main-
tenance Commitiee 1o make prelimin
plans for a lale summer wee dwﬂ
party. Stacy, who retumned to Darrington
in the spring with a lovely tan aftér having
spent several months working beneath the
ozone hole in Antarctica, eventually turned
over the specific imniﬂf. of the Lake
Byme activity o i«'ln.uy Ompermayer.

arty had several long conversations with
Mountaineer Jerry Thompson and worked
out the finest details of the activity. The
w was scheduled for August 28th
and 29th. Thompson set about collecting
acrew for those dates.

Marty, Stacy and other Forest Service

le made several trips to the worksite
mid-August. Significant work had al-

been done and tools apd materials

nad been carried to the site,

Marty went up 1o Lake Byme on
Wednesday, August 25th. Retuming to
the cabin at Kennedy Hot Springs in the
evenings on Wednesday and Friday, he
had carried up all of the cedar slats that
were needed for check dams in the gully to
be revegetated.

Kim Dickey, Carrie Strandell, and
George Swan, cager to involved,
wentupto Lake Byme on Thursday. They
mmpumﬂﬂﬂ arty Friday evenmng and
started the Mountaineer portion of the
effort in earnest. Many buckets of rocks
were hand carried several hundred meters
to the erosional gully that was the tof
the weekend's activity. Marty ater
other Forest Service personnel appreci-
ated the skill and expertise of a profes-
sional stone mason in the person of Kim
Dickey.

Stacy M met five Everett Moun-
taineers at the Whitechuck River Trailhead
at 7:00 AM. moming. Ginger
Decker, Steve Pisek, and Jerry
had come up Friday night nndcm'l‘!md a
the trailhead. Norm Buckley Kris
Maxwell had drivén up Saturday mom-

(mgulﬂu of Curlex (a roll mat of excel-

~<of-like material used in covering and
prodecting revegetated areas) were cul and
repacked. A couple of bundles of curlex
{which was bulky but didn’t weigh much)
and a couple of tools (shovelsand pulaskis)

made each Mountaineer’s pack a sight 1o
behold. Hikers and backpackers the group
met st ond stared in awe. gcm:
even P raphs.

The group amived st Kennedy Hot
Springs in two hours and took an ex-
1e break. The final two miles to
Lake Byme were steep and taxing com-
pared 1o the five mile hike to the hot
springs. A little over halfway, the trail
wound out of deep forest into subalpine
meadows. The group was passed here by
a Seattle Muunlnmm_rg:uty of dayhikers
led by Nelson Dow. They offered to help
carry some of the tools the last three-
quarters of a mile to the lake. The climax
to the hike to Lake Byme is the new
“Stairway 1o Heaven™ finished by Forest
Service people earlier in the season,

As the rest of the crew arrived ot the
worksite, Kim Dickey was finishing the
foundation work for the fifth of eleven
stetﬁm the gully that was the main target
of the activity.

Lo a

Sanmlah yur:wh:]ul
grassy campsite a bit over halfwa
down the cast side of the lake. aﬂm.'u:ms:'fI
were being setup, the sky tumed dark and
a squall line moved in. It began 1o rain
nd hail. There was thunder and light-
ning. Most everyone found shelier in
thewr tents. Carrie Strandell left in the
height of the storm becanse she had to be
at work the next day.
. AL “tt‘nfmm let u _Ihescmw drified
back to the worksite. « Marty,
and JoGked Rk if sy B cometa:
ved to work in the Toul weather, Je
launched an inflstable boat and began 1o
ferry four bucket loads of rock to the
worksite, Others tried 1o him as he
sang sea chanties and tried to fish on his
trip across the lake. Work stopped at 6:00
P.M. as it started to rain again.

Back Mhﬁmmuﬂi ca.ml:iﬁilu IH'E‘E;
Ceorge, camped closer (o
worksite), the crew was joined by Jeff
Leisy. Dmnners were pre and, a5 it

w darker, the atmosp W more
estive. Steve Pisek provided the Jiffy-
Pop. Stacy Myers made chocolate
mousse. mpermayer contrib-
uted a cheesecake. Jeff Leisy provided
brownies. Jeff and Jerry Thompson took
turns making “Hot Snotties™. People
from the north camp visited the south
Enm Pl#ﬂ'l: party went on until about

Norm Bu:gl;lnmﬂulg first one to bed
Slllll‘thx night irst one up Sun-
day. ¢ others soon l'nllnpwcd-
Backcoun mnglﬂaﬂ:'fnwmnjnhud
the crew. Work began fairly early. After

Emnf' i load of rocks from across the
E]u:, erry rowed Norm to the south end
of the lake to collect chinking rocks, 1o be
used to fill spaces on the foundation rocks,
so they could hold soil that would be
added luter. Jerry caught one fish on his
first trip across the lake, and two more as
he hauled the chinking rocks that Norm
had collected. Afier two trips to the far

end of the lake, Jerry brought Norm back
mdthc{;:;:glh helped the rest of the crew
houl subsoil, then il from bormow

sites several hundred feet above, and over
a half mile from the worksite.

After the worksite had been covered
with topsoil, plants brought down from
the bormow sites were p and wa-
tered. The site was then covered with
curlex. Work was finished at 4:30 Sunday
aftemoon. Stacy and Jeff remained at the
lake to work yet another day. Everyone
else went back to their cars and were
saying good-byes at eight o’ clock Sunday
evening. f.

PRESIDENT’S DAY
WORK PARTY, 1993

by George Swan

Saturday, September 18, 1993, was the
President’'s Day work on the Iron
Goat Trail. Three Everett Mountaineers
attended - Don Heck (of course), Cindy
Noon and Swan. The Forest Ser-
vice had lefi the last 1 100 feet of the upper

rade to be completed by the stalwarn

ountaineers. This section was not easy,
A major portion of the work involved
digging out a ditch at least two feet wide,
several feet deep and 50 feet long. There
was much water into the work
area, which soon became a huge quag-
mire

Afller considerable effort, the ditch
started to take shope, ex that at one
end pl]cagm wm;_ a hoge mc?{cn log that
stopped water from draining. Many of the
Seantle Mountaineers tgl: log,

attempting to break it up, but as time went
oneach worker coll vexhausted, into
the surrounding mud. Then came a voice,

loid and clear- mehaveapgo!™ [t was
the Mountainesrs® indefati leader,
Don Heck

Don reised his pulaski high in the air
and delivered a mighty blow to that log.
At impact a huge jet of mud came bac
and splattered him in the face and chest.
In aterribly loud voice, for all to hear, Don
cried, “Aw, shucks!”, or something simi-
larly presidential. Somewhat aggrieved
at this insult, Don started chopping awa
at the log with increased vigor. Wi
every blow on that damned log another j
of mud came and decorated him. ¥+
one giant blow split that log. From those
watching a great cheer out, which
could (so I am told) be all the way
down in the Skykomish Ranger Station.

Now the ditch could be drained and tons
of rocks dumped in it to form the founda-
tion of part of the trail. | took out my
handkerchief and wiped nw?g'lmrsn-fjuy.
How proud I was to have my fellow Everett
Mountaineer and Club President open up
that section on the Iron Goat Trail.

Yes, folks, one person really can make
a difference. Db




will only be doing this i

more years. Plans are to

em section sometime in 1995,

hvli;rwmmkfw;ﬂnliiﬁmw':{
to see you. Bring pn you have

sign-upcall Dolores Wagner, 568-3828.

for afew

IRON GOAT UPDATE

October 2, 1993 was the official dedi-
cation of the first four miles of the Iron
Goat Trail. This landmark trail constouc-
Lon wis lished through the coo
eration of the US Forest Service and
Volunteers for Outdoor Washington who
coordinated the volunteer efforts of many

ps including the Mountaineers.
Everett Mountnineers worked on

jects during the last two years
%ﬁw a sucoessful high-

for 1994 will

The nexitwo Lookout and Trail Main-
lenance are (obe held on March

9th and April 13th at the home of Larry
Lnnslcrﬂpn

=

8211 59th Ave. NE
Marysville,

G5E-0809
(the last house on the right)

IRON GOAT CREW LEADER
REFRESHER & NEW
LEADER TRAINING

This is for new and ified Iron Goat
Trail Crew Lenders and will be held Satur.
day April 30 and Sunday May 1. Tl
course is free and covers the historic sig-
nificance & archeology of this unigue rails-
to-trail conversion, as well as the specific
goals and standards for construction and
maintenance of the Iron Goat Trail. Quali-
fied leaders need attend onl th:Snnuﬂa;
session. S-gnupmﬂiﬂlmlg;'y, L

SEA KAYAKING COURSE

The Everett branch of the Mountaineers

is ing one branch member in this
sSuﬁa mg course. The courss
ins March 8. See the January Moun-
taineer ine for details and class sched-
ule. You do not need own kayak to
gle the course. "re interested
call Tom Barnhart ot 2732,

Seattle Clubhouse Toll-free number
Jor all Mountaineer business
based in Searttle. 1-80(-573-8484




